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Brickhill News is published by Brickhill Parish Council.  Printed by 
White Hart Press, 58a York Street, Bedford.
Disclaimer: Whilst every effort has been made to ensure that the 
information provided is accurate at the time of going to press, the 
Parish Council takes no responsibility for the errors or omissions 
in editorial or advertising content. The views expressed by 
contributors are not necessarily those of the Council.

Brickhill Help and Advice 
Borough Councillor Wendy Rider
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, Bedford.  
MK41 7BQ   01234 303254
wendyrider41@gmail.com 

Borough Councillor Charles Royden
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill,  
Bedford.  MK41 7UY    01234 309175
charlesroyden@gmail.com 

Local Surgeries taking place at: 
Brickhill Drive- 16th  March  
& Avon Drive - 30th March

See our website 
www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com

For details of surgeries and the latest 
Brickhill news 

Borough Cllr Wendy Rider  
Borough Cllr Charles Royden WANT TO GROW YOUR OWN 

PRODUCE BUT NEED AN 
ALLOTMENT? 

PLOTS ARE AVAILABLE NOW AT 
BRICKHILL DRIVE ALLOTMENTS
(Foster’s Brow just off Brickhill Drive) 

Full Plots £52.00 per year 
Half Plots £30 per year 
Concessions  £30 full plot/ £20 half plot 

Enjoy healthy outdoor exercise and take 
home great tasting produce. 
If you would to visit the site please contact 
the Allotments Officer on 01234 271708 to 
make an appointment or you can email us at 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Priority is given to residents of Brickhill. 

ARE YOU A LOCAL BUSINESS 
LOOKING TO ADVERTISE? 

Our newsletter is published quarterly and is 
distributed to over 4000 households within the 
Parish and Woodlands Park.  

For further details and prices for 1/4 page, 1/2 
page and full page adverts please contact the 
Clerk on 01234 271708 or email 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk   

A 10% discount is offered for 4 insertions 
provided payment is made in advance. 

Our next edition will be distributed at the end 
of May 

Can you help us deliver your  
Parish Council newsletter? 

 

Brickhill Parish Council publishes a newsletter 
four times a year. The aim is to make sure  
everyone  in Brickhill knows what  is going on 
and  has  the  chance  to  take  part  wherever 
possible.  Volunteers  are  wanted  to  help 
deliver the newsletter.  
 
 

If you can spend up to 30mins to deliver near 
your home, please contact the Clerk on 271708.  
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  The newsletter of  Brickhill  Parish Council  
  

  Issue 32  Spring 2013 

Youth activity sessions during the Easter School Holidays 
If you are aged 7-12 years and live in Brickhill why not come along to  
one of activity camps?   

Wednesday 3 April   Archery 

Wednesday 10 April  Wild Survival 
         
Both activities will take place from 9am—1pm  
at Scott Lower School, Hawk Drive. 

Both activities will be run by Sport Support on behalf of the Parish 
Council (www.sport-support.co.uk). 
Spaces are limited—only 20 places per activity so to reserve your 
space please contact the Clerk on 01234 271708 or email 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk  or visit our website to download 
an application/consent form at www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 

         BRICKHILL  NEWS   

ONLY £5 PER 
SESSION 

NEW PLAY 
AREA  

for 0-6yrs
Work has now started 
on the new Toddler Play 
area on Waveney Green.  The new facilities 
were part funded by an application to WREN 
and the remainder funded by Brickhill Parish 
Council.  Local playgroups were consulted 
regarding the design and equipment for this 
new facility. 

Monday 11th March  
3pm-4.30pm

Official opening ceremony at 
which there will be games and 
a balloon modeller. So please 
come and join in the fun! 

This facility will be managed 
by Brickhill Parish Council in addition to the 
existing play area.  We hope it will provide 
many years of enjoyment for our youngest 
residents.

ALL WELCOME 

The future for Brickhill and 
Ravensden –

Your chance to have your say 
It is now official: a consultation is underway on 
the Parish electoral arrangements for Brickhill 
and Ravensden. The people who will be most 
interested in this will be residents of Woodlands 
Park, but everyone in Brickhill and Ravensden is 
urged to give their views. See the advert from the 
Borough Council later in this newsletter. Cllr Mark 
Fitzpatrick, Chair of Brickhill Parish Council said: 
“The long-held view of Brickhill Parish Council is 
that it makes sense for Woodlands Park to be 
officially part of Brickhill Parish. We believe they 
have so much in common with the rest of 
Brickhill. I hope residents of both Woodlands 
Park and Brickhill parish will strongly support the 
estate joining the Parish. I feel that we are 
naturally part of the same community and would 
warmly welcome Woodlands Park joining Brickhill 
Parish”.

Community Litter Pick 
Saturday 15th June

Do you have any suggestions for areas within 
Brickhill for our next community litter pick?   
Please contact the Clerk on 01234 271708. 
Details regarding the location of the event will be 
in our next newsletter and advertised locally. 
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ADVERTISMENTS
QUALITY HOUSEKEEPING             

Need a hand with the housework? 
 

We offer a full ‘top to bottom’  
cleaning service including ovens, 
fridges (etc), ironing and interior 
windows, on a regular basis or as a 
one off spring clean. 
 
Fully insured and reliable, sensible 
prices.  Excellent references     
available on request. 

For more information 
Please telephone: 
01234 307322  
Mobile 07940 755718 

Zumba Gold is a fun Latin Inspired fitness 
Class that is easy to follow that people of 
any  age  can  do  it.  The  party  like  atmos‐
phere  is  exhilarating  it’s  great  for  the 
mind body  and  soul  for  the  older  adults 
and  beginners.  It  pays  specific  attention 
to  medical  and  physical  conditions  such 
as balance hips and joints problems. 
 

Come and Join the Party 
 

On  every  Wednesday  at  09:30am  ‐
10:30am,  Brickhill  Community  Centre, 
Avon Drive,  MK41 7AF ‐ £4.00 per class 
For more  information or  to book a place 
Please  call  Chantell  McKnight 
on 07743 004519 or email me at 
cmcfitness28@gmail.com 

GentleBirthing           
 

The Kindest choice for you 
and your Baby 
 

HypnoBirthing Classes     
 Affordable classes held in Brickhill 

 

Learn how to have a positive birth experience 
by practising deep relaxation, self hypnosis and 
active birth methods proven to help your birth 

be calmer and more comfortable. 

Courses for couples are held over 4 weeks 
£20 discount for the first 3 bookings each 

month 
 With my midwifery experience I have helped 

100’s of women over the past 20 years 
Let me help you. 

 

Call Pat for an obligation free chat    
07846 847231 

 

Email pat@gentlebirthing.net 
www.gentlebirthing.net. 
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News from Brickhill Parish Council – Council Tax unchanged for 3rd year running 
Brickhill Parish Council has agreed its budget for 2013/14. The Band D council tax will remain the same 
as the past 2 years at £33.16 for the year. The budget covers looking after Waveney Green, including 
repairs to footpaths and care for the trees, as well as maintenance of Brickhill Community Centre, 
Brickhill allotments, support for the Brickhill Community Safety Forum and Brickhill Community Plan. 
There are plans to repeat the successful Gathering on the Green event and to provide more activity 
sessions for young people in the community during the Easter and Summer holidays. Chair of the 
Parish Council, Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick said: “We remain determined to make Brickhill a more vibrant 
community, but at the same time keep costs down. I am pleased that we have been able to avoid any 
rise in the Council Tax this year”. More financial information is available on the Parish Council website 
www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk or from the Clerk tel: 01234 271708. 
Come and see Community Speed Watch in action 
The Brickhill Community Speed watch group will be in operation in Brickhill Drive, 2pm-4pm on 
Thursday 21st March. This partnership involving the Police, Neighbourhood Watch and the Borough 
Council gives residents a positive way to tackle concerns about speeding. Speed Watch is designed to 
educate drivers about their speed and reduce speeding in areas where there is an identified feeling of 
being unsafe or a high risk of accidents. Meet at the lower junction of Brickhill Drive and Mallard Hill, 
see how it works and if interested find out how to take part.   

BRICKHILL PARISH COUNCILLORS

EAST WARD
Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick (Chair)    
20 Nursery Gardens, Brickhill, MK41 8DU   

01234 357259  markfitzp@cix.co.uk  

Cllr Peter Blakeman (Planning Committee Chair)   
15 Dove Road, Brickhill, MK41 7AA 

01234 355952 pj.blakeman@btopenworld.com      

Cllr Gurmel Chambers 
16 Trent Road, Brickhill, MK41 7EF 

01234 212536

Cllr Dean Crofts 
37 Ryton Close, Brickhill, MK41 7XA 

01234 302322  deancrofts@live.co.uk 

NORTH WARD 
Cllr Andrew Wilkins  
33 Douglas Road, Brickhill, MK41 7YF 

01234 308957 andywilkins.bpc@ntlworld.com

Cllr Corinne Royden 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY 

01234 309175 corinneroyden@gmail.com

Cllr Charles Royden (also Borough Councillor) 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY 

01234 309175 charlesroyden@gmail.com

Cllr Linda Darbon 
57 Douglas Road, Brickhill, MK41 7YF 

01234 325962
lindadarbon@googlemail.com

www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 

SOUTH AND WEST WARD

Cllr Pat Ovenell    
12 Nightingale Avenue, Brickhill, MK41 7JB 

01234 341422  

Cllr Ann Reeve 
7 Orwell Close, Brickhill, MK41 7BQ 

343260 r_reeve1@sky.com 

Cllr Wendy Rider (also Borough Councillor) 
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, MK41 7BQ    

01234 303254 wendyrider41@gmail.com 

Cllr Raymond Waterhouse (Vice Chair)  
64 Curlew Crescent, Brickhill, MK41 7HZ 

01234 355801  
raymond.waterhouse@yahoo.co.uk 

Cllr Jane Josephs
6 Bridge View, 37 The Embankment, Bedford 

01234 341385 
 Dr.Jane.Josephs@gmail.com 

Parish Council meetings are open to the public 
and take place on the first Thursday of every 
month at 7:30pm (except August & December) 
and take place at St Mark’s Church Community 
Centre, Calder Rise, Bedford MK41 7UY 
Councillor Surgeries are held at 7pm before each 
Parish Council Meeting.  

Francesca Johnstone- Clerk to the 
Council
Brickhill Community Centre, Avon Drive, 
Bedford, MK41 7AF 01234 271708

clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk
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News from Beauchamp Middle School 
Pupils from Beauchamp Middle School recently took part in the Bedford District Swimming 
Gala. The pupils competed against other schools in both the 25 metre and 50 metre events. 
There were a number of great individual performances and the girls squad won both of the 
relay races. Three members of the team have now been selected to represent the 
partnership in the County finals in March. They were Beth Dolan, Lucy Watson and Chiara 

Meola congratulations to them all! 

Woodlands Park  
Residents Association 

 

Inaugural General Meeting 
 

Tuesday 19 March 2013  
7.30pm Clifton room Anjulita Court 

 

Do you live in Woodlands Park? 
 

The Residents committee want to put WPRA 
on a  formal  footing and need your support. 
Come along for a brief AGM, cup of tea and 
a  presentation  by  BT  Openreach  on  high 
speed broadband. Everybody very welcome. 

Children at Brickhill Baptist 
Church: What’s On 

New Mums & Babies -  
Wednesdays 10:30am - 12pm. 
For mums with babies under 1 yr.  
Have a cup of tea & chat to other mums while  
babies do what babies do! 

Toddler Group - Wednesdays, 1:30-3pm 
Chat to other mums while the children play. Tod-
dlers & chilren to age 4. 50p. 

Toddlers for Dads - Third Saturday of the 
month, 10am - 12pm 
Mums can’t have all the fun!  Dads, come have a 
bacon sandwich & a coffee, spend some play time 
with your child(ren) and chat to other dads. 

Kid’s Club - Wednesdays, 5:45-7pm 
For children in school years 2-6, come and join the 
fun! Games, music, a short bible story & of course a 
bit of tuck!  40p per child. 

Events run during term time.

Call 01234 273773 or check the website  
for more details: www.brickhillbaptistchurch.org 

Brickhill to Clapham Footpath No 24 
 

On behalf of Cycle Campaign of North Bedfordshire 
(CCNB) I would like to thank everybody who 
responded to the November edition of the Brickhill 
News asking for people to come forward who had 
cycled during the last fifty years along the Hawk Drive 
to Green Lane, Clapham track.  We received 24 replies 
representing more than 50 people and a further 11 
people have since also put their name forward. 
On the Rights of Way Definitive Map the route is 
marked as a footpath (FP 24) and, as such, is not a 
legal cycleway.  CCNB has been campaigning since 
1997 for it to be made legal, initially as a bridleway and 
then following the adoption of the National 
Environmental and Rural Communities 2006 Act as a 
‘Restricted Byway’. The act contained a clause 
allowing cyclists to claim a way if there was evidence 
that it had used by cyclists for (normally) 20 years. 
An application made to Beds CC by CCNB in July 
2006 was passed not fully reviewed onto the new 
Borough Council in April 2009. A draft report was 
received from the Borough in July 2012 in which a 
consultant recommended refusal due to insufficient 
evidence of use by cyclists and the presence of signs 
saying that cyclists were not allowed to use the route.  
CCNB and others have refuted both conclusions and 
we are now awaiting a final decision from the Borough.  
Whichever way the outcome, there is a likelihood that 
the matter will go to a public inquiry. If there are any 
other people you know who may have or do use the 
route, please let the Parish Council know as the 
additional numbers will help at any future public 
inquiry.         Cllr Peter Blakeman  

For quality maintenance & care for your 
Work, home and  Garden 

~ Sink & Tap Repairs 

~ Bath Repair / Replace 

~ Fixing Leaks 

~ Toilet Repairs 

~ Wash Machine Fitting 

~ Dishwasher Fitting 

~ Showers 

~ Light Fitting 

~ Replace Switches 

~ Replace Sockets 

~ Bricklaying 

~ Re Pointing 

~ Dry Wall 

~ Tiling (wall & floor) 

~ Block Paving 

~ Patios 

~ Decking 

~ Concrete Bases 

~ Shed Erecting 

~ Fencing & Gates 

~ Gutter Repairs 

~ Gutter Cleaning 

~ Grass Cutting 

~ Hedge Cutting 

~ Weed Control 

~ Lawn Care 

~ Turfing / Seeding 

~ Winter Gritting 

~ Changing Locks 

~ Shelf Fitting 

~ Flat Pack Assembly 

~ Curtain Poles / Blinds 

~ Wood Flooring 

~ Loft Ladders 

~ Loft Boarding 

~ Window Cleaning 

Special Contract packages for 
Landlords & Tenants 

CALL 07557 520664 
~ Painting & Decorating 

~ Varnishing 

~ Paper Hanging 

~ Wall Repairs 

~ Re Grouting 

~ Re Sealing 

~ Hanging Pictures 

~ Hanging Mirrors 
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  H A Gudgin

Building Contractor
Reputable and reliable builder 
with over 30 years experience 
in the trade, specialising in a    

variety of work including: 

•Brick walls 
•Re-pointing

•Patios
•Extensions etc 

For all enquiries or quotation 
for works please contact  

01234 852562 or 07808078660 

ZUMBA  
 

MONDAYS‐6.30PM 
PUTNOE PRIMARY 

SCHOOL 
 

THURSDAYS‐6.30PM 
ST MARYS CHUCH HALL 

ARMAGEDDON FITNESS 
Group Fitness class with a  
personal training concept.  

Designed by Richard Callender 
(Biggest Loser Trainer) 

 

MONDAY‐7.30PM 
PUTNOE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

WEDNESDAY‐6.30PM 
MARK RUTHERFORD SCHOOL 

(ACTIVITES HALL)

For More Information contact Sam:  
07402 965490 

FACEBOOK: EXPLOSION FITNESS BEDFORD 
WWW.EXPLOSION.VPWEB.CO.UK 

 

Problem with your 
boiler, gas fire or 

cooker?  
 

Free Quote For Repairs 
Boiler Servicing From £40 
Gas Safety Inspections  
24hr Breakdown Service 

Evening Bookings Available 
 

Contact: Ian Jones   
Gas Safe Registered Engineer 

    Tel: 01234 304038  
Or 07775 995044 

4

YOUTH ACTVITY SESSIONS 
Come along and try something new, make 

new friends and join in the fun! 
As part of the Youth Innovation Zone project for 
Brickhill we are able to offer some more great 
activities to anyone aged 13-19 (priority will be 
given to Brickhill residents) 
Battlefield Live 
Sunday 3 March 11:30am-
1:30pm this activity will take place 
at Marston Moretaine Country 
Park
20 places available 
Archery 
Tuesday 5th and Tuesday 12th 
March 6pm—8pm 
Mark Rutherford Upper School, 
Wentworth Drive, Bedford MK41  
12 places available 
Sledging at SnowZone MK  
Friday 15th March 2012 
12 places available 
Transport will be provided for the trip to Marston 
Moretaine and Milton Keynes. 
To reserve your place please contact the Clerk 
on 01234 271708, visit our website or email us at 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Christmas entertainment success 
On 4th December, Brickhill Community 
Association hosted an afternoon of songs and 
entertainment for senior citizens, with a good 
time was had by all. The ‘Making a Difference 
Locally’ charity kindly donated £300 towards the 
costs of the event; thank you to Andy at the NISA 
Local store in Brickhill Drive for your support. 
More details and photos are on the Parish 
Council website. 

Brickhill Community Safety Forum (CSF) 

The Forum held its AGM on the 31st January at 
St Mark’s Church Community Centre.  The latest 
police report for the past 10 months shows total 
recorded crime case were 212, a reduction of 
14% compared with the same period last year. 
There were 24 Domestic Burglary cases (33% 
increase), 11 other Burglary cases (63% lower); 
18 Vehicle crimes (up 80%).  Borough Ranger 
Jamie Hall reported on anti-social behaviour, 
parking enforcement, street damage and repairs. 
Enforcement patrols to reduce dog fouling would 
commence shortly in Brickhill Drive and Manton 
Lane.  For further information please see the CSF 
section of the Parish Council website. 

Does your child start school in September 2013? 

Scott Lower School is opening its new Reception class in Autumn 2013 as 
part of its two-form entry expansion.  
 

If you would like to know how to enrol your child into Reception for 
September 2013 please contact the school office on 01234 352630 or 
email us at scottlower3@schools.bedfordshire.gov.uk 

“I love reading and the teachers are very kind” - Sadie (Chicks Class) 

Scott Lower School, Hawk Drive, Brickhill, Bedford MK41 7JA 
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BRICKHILL 
SCOUT GROUP 

Brickhill Scout Group would 
like to thank all of the Brickhill 
residents who very kindly 
purchased tickets for the annual Christmas Draw. 
Thanks to everyone’s generosity the raffle raised over 
£900 for the group. 

Our next community event will be a fun family quiz 
night on 10th May at 7.00pm at St Marks Church. 
Please email info@brickhillscouts.org.uk for more 
details and tickets. 

The Scout Group provides opportunities for children 
aged between 6 and 14 to enjoy scouting. It continues 
to be very popular, with Beavers (ages 6-8) and Cubs 
(ages 8 - 10½) currently oversubscribed. If you have a 
child who would like to join the group, either now or in 
the future, please contact us as soon as possible so 
that they can be put on our ‘joining list’ and offered a 
space when one becomes available. Please do not 
wait to contact us until your child is 6 as they may be 
disappointed.  

Please email info@brickhillscouts.org.uk to register 
your interest or for more information. 

Brickhill Good Neighbours Update 

The Brickhill Good Neighbours Scheme (BGNS) is here to help 
you!  We are a group of volunteers who can assist residents 
with  housework, lifts to shops or appointments, letter writing, 
small DIY tasks or will simply visit you in a befriending capacity 
for a cup of tea and a chat.  Anyone of any age can access  
help from the scheme, as long as they are a resident within the 
Parish of Brickhill (including Woodlands Park). We do ask for 
payment to cover mileage and transport costs. 

So if you have hurt your back and can't walk the dog? Need 
support to write to a utility company? Bought a new gadget 
that you need help to get started? Feel isolated and would like 
some company? Need transport to access the local community 
service ?  Please call us! We'll talk through what you need and 
see if one of our “good neighbours'“ can help. All volunteers 
are criminal records bureau checked, have received training 
and carry identification. If you need help please call us on 
07445 594050. 

OPEN HOUSE UPDATE 
Open House which is a drop in facility, for 
adults with learning difficulties and their 
carers run on a Wednesday at St Mark’s 
Church Brickhill.
We were very grateful  
to receive a grant from
Brickhill Parish Council
for activities and craft
equipment.  
Amongst the games a
large skittle set was
bought which has given us many hours of 
enjoyment and many a strike has been 
scored.  Various beads were also 
purchased and the group have been very 
creative and made necklaces and 
bracelets.  One of the highlights for Open 
House was our fundraising coffee morning 
for Children In Need where we sold various 
goods including jewellery made from the 
beads purchased from the grant. The group 
were very proud of the £180 they raised for 
Children in Need.

1st Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 16 April 

7pm—Main Lounge 
Sir William Harpur House 

ALL WELCOME 
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Easter Church
Services in Brickhill 
St Marks Church, Calder Rise 

Good Friday 29 March at 
9.30am
Exploring the Easter story

Easter Sunday 31 March  
6.00am Sunrise service to welcome Easter
9.30am  Service of Holy Communion 

All services have a Creche and children's 
activities

www.thisischurch.com
——————————————————–—
Brickhill Baptist Church, Brickhill Drive 

Good Friday 29 March at 10am 
2pm– Good Friday Walk
(meet in car park for family walk, location 
tbc)

Easter Sunday 31 March  at 9 & 11am  
www.brickhillbaptistchurch.org

We own and operate the Twinwoods Anaerobic  
Digestion (AD) plant located near Clapham which  
recycles food waste to produce renewable electricity 
for the national grid. Twinwoods produces 1.9MW of 
renewable electricity, enough to power 3400 homes. 

The AD process also produces a biofertiliser which is 
used to grow crops. Last year our biofertiliser grew 
enough wheat to produce 9,000,000 loaves of bread. 
We spread the biofertiliser twice a year and are now 
approaching the first spreading season so will be  
starting to apply in the coming weeks. Our biofertiliser 
is spread on local farmland including fields near to the 
Woodlands Park estate.  

The biofertiliser does have an odour, as does any 
other fertiliser or manure. Weather conditions play an 
important role in managing this odour. Our spreading 
operations are managed carefully and every effort will 
be made to ensure that spreading will only take place 
under favourable weather conditions. 

We take your concerns seriously and are committed to 
being the best neighbour we can be.  We therefore 
would encourage you to notify us if you have any  
concerns during spreading.  

Report it ! 
Bedford Borough Council and its Partners investigate all  
reported cases of Anti Social Behaviour  (ASB) and take all 
the  necessary  remedial  action,  including  using 
enforcement  powers,  to  help  you  feel  safe  in  your  own 
home  and  community.    Your  options  for  reporting 
incidents of Anti Social Behaviour are:  

 

Bedford Borough Council ASB Hotline:  
Call 01234 276037 

 

Police:  
Call 101 (or 999 for an emergency) 

 

If your issue is directly related to a bpha household please 
call  0330  1000  272  and  ask  for  the  Brickhill 
Neighbourhood Officer – if out of normal office hours call 
the bpha confidential 24‐hour ASB reporting  line on 0800 
072 3330 
 

TOGETHER we CAN tackle anti social 
behaviour ! 

 

Visit‐ http://tinyurl.com/BBCASB 

T: 0844 326 7251             E: complaints@biogen.co.uk 
www.biogen.co.uk

LOVE TO SING?  
Come and join 

“ROCK CHORUS”  
Where Every Voice Counts! 

The most fun you can have standing up! No 
audition! No prior experience required! 
Everyone Welcome! Fun and Friendship 

Guaranteed! 

 

EVERY MONDAY 
Mornings from 11.00am till 12.30pm 

Biddenham Pavillion, Deep Spinney, Biddenham, MK40 4QP 
Evenings from 8.00pm till 9.30pm 

Castle Lower School, Goldington Road, Bedford, MK40 3EP 
 

Call, email or visit our website NOW to arrange your 
first FREE taster session! 

01582 668211 info@rock-chorus.com www.rockchorus.com 
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The  Friends Group  are  actively  researching  the 
pre  1970’s  history,  archaeology  and  ecology  of 
Putnoe Wood and Mowsbury Hillfort. If you have 
memories, stories, images or information  
concerning either of these sites we would like to 
hear from you.   Do you remember or have  
information on the Blenheim bomber or the  
Hurricane  that  came  down  in  Putnoe Wood  or 
know  of  Mr  Bill  Allen  and  his  brother  who 
farmed  the Cleat Hill area?   All  information and 
nostalgia would be very much appreciated. 
 

Please contact us on  
contact@putnoemowsburyfriends.org.uk  

Brickhill Borough Councillors Report 
Across Brickhill we will  see many  features  introduced  in  the next  few weeks 
including a no‐verge parking zone, a 20mph zone and new parking restrictions 
at  schools.  There was  an  accident  recently  involving  a  child  and  controlling 
parking at schools to improve safety is a critical issue. 
 

Money for Brickhill School Places 
We are currently working  to ensure that over £500,000 is allocated to Brickhill Schools. The money will be used 
specifically  to  increase  school places and  is  funded  from  S106  funds which were  set apart as a  result of  the 
building of the Woodlands Estate which has put increased pressure on school places at our schools. 
 

Brickhill Meadow Plots 
Bedford Borough Council has been working with Cranfield and Sheffield Universities on a project  to study the 
creation of Meadow Grasslands. 
They have selected areas  in Brickhill for the planting of perennial flowers,  including Merlin Gardens, Robin Hill 
and Brickhill Drive. We have put full details of the project on our website www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com and we 
would very much like to hear your views. Brickhill Parish Council has agreed, in principle, for several plots to be 
allocated  on  the  Green  on Waveney  Avenue.  These  are  located  in  a  position which will  not  interfere with 
recreational activities. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any matters of concern, we look forward to hearing from you. 
 

Wendy Rider, Brickhill Borough Councillor, 23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, 
Bedford. MK41 7BQ   01234 303254 wendyrider41@gmail.com 
Charles Royden . Brickhill Borough Councillor, The Vicarage, Calder 
Rise, Brickhill, Bedford MK41 7UY  01234 309175 charlesroyden@gmail.com 

20mph speed
limit proposal 

As part of the Mayor's Borough-
wide initiative for reduced speed 
limits in residential areas and following a request 
made by the Ward Councillors of Brickhill, 
Bedford Borough Council proposes to implement 
a 20mph Speed Limit Zone on Tyne Crescent 
and its adjoining roads.  

Bedford Borough Council are currently consulting 
on this proposal until 1st March 2013. To find out 
which roads will be affected by this proposal or 
for further details of the proposal, please visit 
www.bedford.gov.uk/tro

The proposed Order is considered necessary on 
the grounds of promoting road safety by reducing 
the speed of vehicles in the Tyne Crescent area. 

Bulb Planting event Mallard Hill 

In December a group of residents planted 500 daffodil 
bulbs in the green area on Mallard Hill. The bulbs were 
provided by Brickhill Parish Council as part of their 
initiative to work with residents to improve the appearance 
of Brickhill. Thank you to everyone who took part we look 
forward to seeing the results later on this year. 
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The  Friends Group  are  actively  researching  the 
pre  1970’s  history,  archaeology  and  ecology  of 
Putnoe Wood and Mowsbury Hillfort. If you have 
memories, stories, images or information  
concerning either of these sites we would like to 
hear from you.   Do you remember or have  
information on the Blenheim bomber or the  
Hurricane  that  came  down  in  Putnoe Wood  or 
know  of  Mr  Bill  Allen  and  his  brother  who 
farmed  the Cleat Hill area?   All  information and 
nostalgia would be very much appreciated. 
 

Please contact us on  
contact@putnoemowsburyfriends.org.uk  

Brickhill Borough Councillors Report 
Across Brickhill we will  see many  features  introduced  in  the next  few weeks 
including a no‐verge parking zone, a 20mph zone and new parking restrictions 
at  schools.  There was  an  accident  recently  involving  a  child  and  controlling 
parking at schools to improve safety is a critical issue. 
 

Money for Brickhill School Places 
We are currently working  to ensure that over £500,000 is allocated to Brickhill Schools. The money will be used 
specifically  to  increase  school places and  is  funded  from  S106  funds which were  set apart as a  result of  the 
building of the Woodlands Estate which has put increased pressure on school places at our schools. 
 

Brickhill Meadow Plots 
Bedford Borough Council has been working with Cranfield and Sheffield Universities on a project  to study the 
creation of Meadow Grasslands. 
They have selected areas  in Brickhill for the planting of perennial flowers,  including Merlin Gardens, Robin Hill 
and Brickhill Drive. We have put full details of the project on our website www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com and we 
would very much like to hear your views. Brickhill Parish Council has agreed, in principle, for several plots to be 
allocated  on  the  Green  on Waveney  Avenue.  These  are  located  in  a  position which will  not  interfere with 
recreational activities. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any matters of concern, we look forward to hearing from you. 
 

Wendy Rider, Brickhill Borough Councillor, 23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, 
Bedford. MK41 7BQ   01234 303254 wendyrider41@gmail.com 
Charles Royden . Brickhill Borough Councillor, The Vicarage, Calder 
Rise, Brickhill, Bedford MK41 7UY  01234 309175 charlesroyden@gmail.com 

20mph speed
limit proposal 

As part of the Mayor's Borough-
wide initiative for reduced speed 
limits in residential areas and following a request 
made by the Ward Councillors of Brickhill, 
Bedford Borough Council proposes to implement 
a 20mph Speed Limit Zone on Tyne Crescent 
and its adjoining roads.  

Bedford Borough Council are currently consulting 
on this proposal until 1st March 2013. To find out 
which roads will be affected by this proposal or 
for further details of the proposal, please visit 
www.bedford.gov.uk/tro

The proposed Order is considered necessary on 
the grounds of promoting road safety by reducing 
the speed of vehicles in the Tyne Crescent area. 

Bulb Planting event Mallard Hill 

In December a group of residents planted 500 daffodil 
bulbs in the green area on Mallard Hill. The bulbs were 
provided by Brickhill Parish Council as part of their 
initiative to work with residents to improve the appearance 
of Brickhill. Thank you to everyone who took part we look 
forward to seeing the results later on this year. 
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BRICKHILL 
SCOUT GROUP 

Brickhill Scout Group would 
like to thank all of the Brickhill 
residents who very kindly 
purchased tickets for the annual Christmas Draw. 
Thanks to everyone’s generosity the raffle raised over 
£900 for the group. 

Our next community event will be a fun family quiz 
night on 10th May at 7.00pm at St Marks Church. 
Please email info@brickhillscouts.org.uk for more 
details and tickets. 

The Scout Group provides opportunities for children 
aged between 6 and 14 to enjoy scouting. It continues 
to be very popular, with Beavers (ages 6-8) and Cubs 
(ages 8 - 10½) currently oversubscribed. If you have a 
child who would like to join the group, either now or in 
the future, please contact us as soon as possible so 
that they can be put on our ‘joining list’ and offered a 
space when one becomes available. Please do not 
wait to contact us until your child is 6 as they may be 
disappointed.  

Please email info@brickhillscouts.org.uk to register 
your interest or for more information. 

Brickhill Good Neighbours Update 

The Brickhill Good Neighbours Scheme (BGNS) is here to help 
you!  We are a group of volunteers who can assist residents 
with  housework, lifts to shops or appointments, letter writing, 
small DIY tasks or will simply visit you in a befriending capacity 
for a cup of tea and a chat.  Anyone of any age can access  
help from the scheme, as long as they are a resident within the 
Parish of Brickhill (including Woodlands Park). We do ask for 
payment to cover mileage and transport costs. 

So if you have hurt your back and can't walk the dog? Need 
support to write to a utility company? Bought a new gadget 
that you need help to get started? Feel isolated and would like 
some company? Need transport to access the local community 
service ?  Please call us! We'll talk through what you need and 
see if one of our “good neighbours'“ can help. All volunteers 
are criminal records bureau checked, have received training 
and carry identification. If you need help please call us on 
07445 594050. 

OPEN HOUSE UPDATE 
Open House which is a drop in facility, for 
adults with learning difficulties and their 
carers run on a Wednesday at St Mark’s 
Church Brickhill.
We were very grateful  
to receive a grant from
Brickhill Parish Council
for activities and craft
equipment.  
Amongst the games a
large skittle set was
bought which has given us many hours of 
enjoyment and many a strike has been 
scored.  Various beads were also 
purchased and the group have been very 
creative and made necklaces and 
bracelets.  One of the highlights for Open 
House was our fundraising coffee morning 
for Children In Need where we sold various 
goods including jewellery made from the 
beads purchased from the grant. The group 
were very proud of the £180 they raised for 
Children in Need.

1st Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 16 April 

7pm—Main Lounge 
Sir William Harpur House 

ALL WELCOME 
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Easter Church
Services in Brickhill 
St Marks Church, Calder Rise 

Good Friday 29 March at 
9.30am
Exploring the Easter story

Easter Sunday 31 March  
6.00am Sunrise service to welcome Easter
9.30am  Service of Holy Communion 

All services have a Creche and children's 
activities

www.thisischurch.com
——————————————————–—
Brickhill Baptist Church, Brickhill Drive 

Good Friday 29 March at 10am 
2pm– Good Friday Walk
(meet in car park for family walk, location 
tbc)

Easter Sunday 31 March  at 9 & 11am  
www.brickhillbaptistchurch.org

We own and operate the Twinwoods Anaerobic  
Digestion (AD) plant located near Clapham which  
recycles food waste to produce renewable electricity 
for the national grid. Twinwoods produces 1.9MW of 
renewable electricity, enough to power 3400 homes. 

The AD process also produces a biofertiliser which is 
used to grow crops. Last year our biofertiliser grew 
enough wheat to produce 9,000,000 loaves of bread. 
We spread the biofertiliser twice a year and are now 
approaching the first spreading season so will be  
starting to apply in the coming weeks. Our biofertiliser 
is spread on local farmland including fields near to the 
Woodlands Park estate.  

The biofertiliser does have an odour, as does any 
other fertiliser or manure. Weather conditions play an 
important role in managing this odour. Our spreading 
operations are managed carefully and every effort will 
be made to ensure that spreading will only take place 
under favourable weather conditions. 

We take your concerns seriously and are committed to 
being the best neighbour we can be.  We therefore 
would encourage you to notify us if you have any  
concerns during spreading.  

Report it ! 
Bedford Borough Council and its Partners investigate all  
reported cases of Anti Social Behaviour  (ASB) and take all 
the  necessary  remedial  action,  including  using 
enforcement  powers,  to  help  you  feel  safe  in  your  own 
home  and  community.    Your  options  for  reporting 
incidents of Anti Social Behaviour are:  

 

Bedford Borough Council ASB Hotline:  
Call 01234 276037 

 

Police:  
Call 101 (or 999 for an emergency) 

 

If your issue is directly related to a bpha household please 
call  0330  1000  272  and  ask  for  the  Brickhill 
Neighbourhood Officer – if out of normal office hours call 
the bpha confidential 24‐hour ASB reporting  line on 0800 
072 3330 
 

TOGETHER we CAN tackle anti social 
behaviour ! 

 

Visit‐ http://tinyurl.com/BBCASB 

T: 0844 326 7251             E: complaints@biogen.co.uk 
www.biogen.co.uk

LOVE TO SING?  
Come and join 

“ROCK CHORUS”  
Where Every Voice Counts! 

The most fun you can have standing up! No 
audition! No prior experience required! 
Everyone Welcome! Fun and Friendship 

Guaranteed! 

 

EVERY MONDAY 
Mornings from 11.00am till 12.30pm 

Biddenham Pavillion, Deep Spinney, Biddenham, MK40 4QP 
Evenings from 8.00pm till 9.30pm 

Castle Lower School, Goldington Road, Bedford, MK40 3EP 
 

Call, email or visit our website NOW to arrange your 
first FREE taster session! 

01582 668211 info@rock-chorus.com www.rockchorus.com 
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ADVERTISMENTS

  H A Gudgin

Building Contractor
Reputable and reliable builder 
with over 30 years experience 
in the trade, specialising in a    

variety of work including: 

•Brick walls 
•Re-pointing

•Patios
•Extensions etc 

For all enquiries or quotation 
for works please contact  

01234 852562 or 07808078660 

ZUMBA  
 

MONDAYS‐6.30PM 
PUTNOE PRIMARY 

SCHOOL 
 

THURSDAYS‐6.30PM 
ST MARYS CHUCH HALL 

ARMAGEDDON FITNESS 
Group Fitness class with a  
personal training concept.  

Designed by Richard Callender 
(Biggest Loser Trainer) 

 

MONDAY‐7.30PM 
PUTNOE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

WEDNESDAY‐6.30PM 
MARK RUTHERFORD SCHOOL 

(ACTIVITES HALL)

For More Information contact Sam:  
07402 965490 

FACEBOOK: EXPLOSION FITNESS BEDFORD 
WWW.EXPLOSION.VPWEB.CO.UK 

 

Problem with your 
boiler, gas fire or 

cooker?  
 

Free Quote For Repairs 
Boiler Servicing From £40 
Gas Safety Inspections  
24hr Breakdown Service 

Evening Bookings Available 
 

Contact: Ian Jones   
Gas Safe Registered Engineer 

    Tel: 01234 304038  
Or 07775 995044 

4

YOUTH ACTVITY SESSIONS 
Come along and try something new, make 

new friends and join in the fun! 
As part of the Youth Innovation Zone project for 
Brickhill we are able to offer some more great 
activities to anyone aged 13-19 (priority will be 
given to Brickhill residents) 
Battlefield Live 
Sunday 3 March 11:30am-
1:30pm this activity will take place 
at Marston Moretaine Country 
Park
20 places available 
Archery 
Tuesday 5th and Tuesday 12th 
March 6pm—8pm 
Mark Rutherford Upper School, 
Wentworth Drive, Bedford MK41  
12 places available 
Sledging at SnowZone MK  
Friday 15th March 2012 
12 places available 
Transport will be provided for the trip to Marston 
Moretaine and Milton Keynes. 
To reserve your place please contact the Clerk 
on 01234 271708, visit our website or email us at 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Christmas entertainment success 
On 4th December, Brickhill Community 
Association hosted an afternoon of songs and 
entertainment for senior citizens, with a good 
time was had by all. The ‘Making a Difference 
Locally’ charity kindly donated £300 towards the 
costs of the event; thank you to Andy at the NISA 
Local store in Brickhill Drive for your support. 
More details and photos are on the Parish 
Council website. 

Brickhill Community Safety Forum (CSF) 

The Forum held its AGM on the 31st January at 
St Mark’s Church Community Centre.  The latest 
police report for the past 10 months shows total 
recorded crime case were 212, a reduction of 
14% compared with the same period last year. 
There were 24 Domestic Burglary cases (33% 
increase), 11 other Burglary cases (63% lower); 
18 Vehicle crimes (up 80%).  Borough Ranger 
Jamie Hall reported on anti-social behaviour, 
parking enforcement, street damage and repairs. 
Enforcement patrols to reduce dog fouling would 
commence shortly in Brickhill Drive and Manton 
Lane.  For further information please see the CSF 
section of the Parish Council website. 

Does your child start school in September 2013? 

Scott Lower School is opening its new Reception class in Autumn 2013 as 
part of its two-form entry expansion.  
 

If you would like to know how to enrol your child into Reception for 
September 2013 please contact the school office on 01234 352630 or 
email us at scottlower3@schools.bedfordshire.gov.uk 

“I love reading and the teachers are very kind” - Sadie (Chicks Class) 

Scott Lower School, Hawk Drive, Brickhill, Bedford MK41 7JA 
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News from Beauchamp Middle School 
Pupils from Beauchamp Middle School recently took part in the Bedford District Swimming 
Gala. The pupils competed against other schools in both the 25 metre and 50 metre events. 
There were a number of great individual performances and the girls squad won both of the 
relay races. Three members of the team have now been selected to represent the 
partnership in the County finals in March. They were Beth Dolan, Lucy Watson and Chiara 

Meola congratulations to them all! 

Woodlands Park  
Residents Association 

 

Inaugural General Meeting 
 

Tuesday 19 March 2013  
7.30pm Clifton room Anjulita Court 

 

Do you live in Woodlands Park? 
 

The Residents committee want to put WPRA 
on a  formal  footing and need your support. 
Come along for a brief AGM, cup of tea and 
a  presentation  by  BT  Openreach  on  high 
speed broadband. Everybody very welcome. 

Children at Brickhill Baptist 
Church: What’s On 

New Mums & Babies -  
Wednesdays 10:30am - 12pm. 
For mums with babies under 1 yr.  
Have a cup of tea & chat to other mums while  
babies do what babies do! 

Toddler Group - Wednesdays, 1:30-3pm 
Chat to other mums while the children play. Tod-
dlers & chilren to age 4. 50p. 

Toddlers for Dads - Third Saturday of the 
month, 10am - 12pm 
Mums can’t have all the fun!  Dads, come have a 
bacon sandwich & a coffee, spend some play time 
with your child(ren) and chat to other dads. 

Kid’s Club - Wednesdays, 5:45-7pm 
For children in school years 2-6, come and join the 
fun! Games, music, a short bible story & of course a 
bit of tuck!  40p per child. 

Events run during term time.

Call 01234 273773 or check the website  
for more details: www.brickhillbaptistchurch.org 

Brickhill to Clapham Footpath No 24 
 

On behalf of Cycle Campaign of North Bedfordshire 
(CCNB) I would like to thank everybody who 
responded to the November edition of the Brickhill 
News asking for people to come forward who had 
cycled during the last fifty years along the Hawk Drive 
to Green Lane, Clapham track.  We received 24 replies 
representing more than 50 people and a further 11 
people have since also put their name forward. 
On the Rights of Way Definitive Map the route is 
marked as a footpath (FP 24) and, as such, is not a 
legal cycleway.  CCNB has been campaigning since 
1997 for it to be made legal, initially as a bridleway and 
then following the adoption of the National 
Environmental and Rural Communities 2006 Act as a 
‘Restricted Byway’. The act contained a clause 
allowing cyclists to claim a way if there was evidence 
that it had used by cyclists for (normally) 20 years. 
An application made to Beds CC by CCNB in July 
2006 was passed not fully reviewed onto the new 
Borough Council in April 2009. A draft report was 
received from the Borough in July 2012 in which a 
consultant recommended refusal due to insufficient 
evidence of use by cyclists and the presence of signs 
saying that cyclists were not allowed to use the route.  
CCNB and others have refuted both conclusions and 
we are now awaiting a final decision from the Borough.  
Whichever way the outcome, there is a likelihood that 
the matter will go to a public inquiry. If there are any 
other people you know who may have or do use the 
route, please let the Parish Council know as the 
additional numbers will help at any future public 
inquiry.         Cllr Peter Blakeman  

For quality maintenance & care for your 
Work, home and  Garden 

~ Sink & Tap Repairs 

~ Bath Repair / Replace 

~ Fixing Leaks 

~ Toilet Repairs 

~ Wash Machine Fitting 

~ Dishwasher Fitting 

~ Showers 

~ Light Fitting 

~ Replace Switches 

~ Replace Sockets 

~ Bricklaying 

~ Re Pointing 

~ Dry Wall 

~ Tiling (wall & floor) 

~ Block Paving 

~ Patios 

~ Decking 

~ Concrete Bases 

~ Shed Erecting 

~ Fencing & Gates 

~ Gutter Repairs 

~ Gutter Cleaning 

~ Grass Cutting 

~ Hedge Cutting 

~ Weed Control 

~ Lawn Care 

~ Turfing / Seeding 

~ Winter Gritting 

~ Changing Locks 

~ Shelf Fitting 

~ Flat Pack Assembly 

~ Curtain Poles / Blinds 

~ Wood Flooring 

~ Loft Ladders 

~ Loft Boarding 

~ Window Cleaning 

Special Contract packages for 
Landlords & Tenants 

CALL 07557 520664 
~ Painting & Decorating 

~ Varnishing 

~ Paper Hanging 

~ Wall Repairs 

~ Re Grouting 

~ Re Sealing 

~ Hanging Pictures 

~ Hanging Mirrors 
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ADVERTISMENTS
QUALITY HOUSEKEEPING             

Need a hand with the housework? 
 

We offer a full ‘top to bottom’  
cleaning service including ovens, 
fridges (etc), ironing and interior 
windows, on a regular basis or as a 
one off spring clean. 
 
Fully insured and reliable, sensible 
prices.  Excellent references     
available on request. 

For more information 
Please telephone: 
01234 307322  
Mobile 07940 755718 

Zumba Gold is a fun Latin Inspired fitness 
Class that is easy to follow that people of 
any age  can do  it. The party  like atmos‐
phere  is  exhilarating  it’s  great  for  the 
mind body and  soul  for  the older adults 
and  beginners.  It  pays  specific  attention 
to medical  and  physical  conditions  such 
as balance hips and joints problems. 
 

Come and Join the Party 
 

On  every  Wednesday  at  09:30am  ‐
10:30am,  Brickhill  Community  Centre, 
Avon Drive,  MK41 7AF ‐ £4.00 per class 
For more  information or to book a place 
Please  call  Chantell  McKnight 
on 07743 004519 or email me at 
cmcfitness28@gmail.com 

GentleBirthing           
 

The Kindest choice for you 
and your Baby 
 

HypnoBirthing Classes     
 Affordable classes held in Brickhill 

 

Learn how to have a positive birth experience 
by practising deep relaxation, self hypnosis and 
active birth methods proven to help your birth 

be calmer and more comfortable. 

Courses for couples are held over 4 weeks 
£20 discount for the first 3 bookings each 

month 
 With my midwifery experience I have helped 

100’s of women over the past 20 years 
Let me help you. 

 

Call Pat for an obligation free chat    
07846 847231 

 

Email pat@gentlebirthing.net 
www.gentlebirthing.net. 

2

News from Brickhill Parish Council – Council Tax unchanged for 3rd year running 
Brickhill Parish Council has agreed its budget for 2013/14. The Band D council tax will remain the same 
as the past 2 years at £33.16 for the year. The budget covers looking after Waveney Green, including 
repairs to footpaths and care for the trees, as well as maintenance of Brickhill Community Centre, 
Brickhill allotments, support for the Brickhill Community Safety Forum and Brickhill Community Plan. 
There are plans to repeat the successful Gathering on the Green event and to provide more activity 
sessions for young people in the community during the Easter and Summer holidays. Chair of the 
Parish Council, Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick said: “We remain determined to make Brickhill a more vibrant 
community, but at the same time keep costs down. I am pleased that we have been able to avoid any 
rise in the Council Tax this year”. More financial information is available on the Parish Council website 
www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk or from the Clerk tel: 01234 271708. 
Come and see Community Speed Watch in action 
The Brickhill Community Speed watch group will be in operation in Brickhill Drive, 2pm-4pm on 
Thursday 21st March. This partnership involving the Police, Neighbourhood Watch and the Borough 
Council gives residents a positive way to tackle concerns about speeding. Speed Watch is designed to 
educate drivers about their speed and reduce speeding in areas where there is an identified feeling of 
being unsafe or a high risk of accidents. Meet at the lower junction of Brickhill Drive and Mallard Hill, 
see how it works and if interested find out how to take part.   

BRICKHILL PARISH COUNCILLORS

EAST WARD
Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick (Chair)    
20 Nursery Gardens, Brickhill, MK41 8DU   

01234 357259  markfitzp@cix.co.uk  

Cllr Peter Blakeman (Planning Committee Chair)   
15 Dove Road, Brickhill, MK41 7AA 

01234 355952 pj.blakeman@btopenworld.com      

Cllr Gurmel Chambers 
16 Trent Road, Brickhill, MK41 7EF 

01234 212536

Cllr Dean Crofts 
37 Ryton Close, Brickhill, MK41 7XA 

01234 302322  deancrofts@live.co.uk 

NORTH WARD 
Cllr Andrew Wilkins  
33 Douglas Road, Brickhill, MK41 7YF 

01234 308957 andywilkins.bpc@ntlworld.com

Cllr Corinne Royden 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY 

01234 309175 corinneroyden@gmail.com

Cllr Charles Royden (also Borough Councillor) 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY 

01234 309175 charlesroyden@gmail.com

Cllr Linda Darbon 
57 Douglas Road, Brickhill, MK41 7YF 

01234 325962
lindadarbon@googlemail.com

www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 

SOUTH AND WEST WARD

Cllr Pat Ovenell    
12 Nightingale Avenue, Brickhill, MK41 7JB 

01234 341422  

Cllr Ann Reeve 
7 Orwell Close, Brickhill, MK41 7BQ 

343260 r_reeve1@sky.com 

Cllr Wendy Rider (also Borough Councillor) 
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, MK41 7BQ    

01234 303254 wendyrider41@gmail.com 

Cllr Raymond Waterhouse (Vice Chair)  
64 Curlew Crescent, Brickhill, MK41 7HZ 

01234 355801  
raymond.waterhouse@yahoo.co.uk 

Cllr Jane Josephs
6 Bridge View, 37 The Embankment, Bedford 

01234 341385 
 Dr.Jane.Josephs@gmail.com 

Parish Council meetings are open to the public 
and take place on the first Thursday of every 
month at 7:30pm (except August & December) 
and take place at St Mark’s Church Community 
Centre, Calder Rise, Bedford MK41 7UY 
Councillor Surgeries are held at 7pm before each 
Parish Council Meeting.  

Francesca Johnstone- Clerk to the 
Council
Brickhill Community Centre, Avon Drive, 
Bedford, MK41 7AF 01234 271708

clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk
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Brickhill News is published by Brickhill Parish Council.  Printed by 
White Hart Press, 58a York Street, Bedford.
Disclaimer: Whilst every effort has been made to ensure that the 
information provided is accurate at the time of going to press, the 
Parish Council takes no responsibility for the errors or omissions 
in editorial or advertising content. The views expressed by 
contributors are not necessarily those of the Council.

Brickhill Help and Advice 
Borough Councillor Wendy Rider
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, Bedford.  
MK41 7BQ   01234 303254
wendyrider41@gmail.com 

Borough Councillor Charles Royden
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill,  
Bedford.  MK41 7UY    01234 309175
charlesroyden@gmail.com 

Local Surgeries taking place at: 
Brickhill Drive- 16th  March  
& Avon Drive - 30th March

See our website 
www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com

For details of surgeries and the latest 
Brickhill news 

Borough Cllr Wendy Rider  
Borough Cllr Charles Royden WANT TO GROW YOUR OWN 

PRODUCE BUT NEED AN 
ALLOTMENT? 

PLOTS ARE AVAILABLE NOW AT 
BRICKHILL DRIVE ALLOTMENTS
(Foster’s Brow just off Brickhill Drive) 

Full Plots £52.00 per year 
Half Plots £30 per year 
Concessions  £30 full plot/ £20 half plot 

Enjoy healthy outdoor exercise and take 
home great tasting produce. 
If you would to visit the site please contact 
the Allotments Officer on 01234 271708 to 
make an appointment or you can email us at 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Priority is given to residents of Brickhill. 

ARE YOU A LOCAL BUSINESS 
LOOKING TO ADVERTISE? 

Our newsletter is published quarterly and is 
distributed to over 4000 households within the 
Parish and Woodlands Park.  

For further details and prices for 1/4 page, 1/2 
page and full page adverts please contact the 
Clerk on 01234 271708 or email 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk   

A 10% discount is offered for 4 insertions 
provided payment is made in advance. 

Our next edition will be distributed at the end 
of May 

Can you help us deliver your  
Parish Council newsletter? 

 

Brickhill Parish Council publishes a newsletter 
four times a year. The aim is to make sure  
everyone  in Brickhill knows what  is going on 
and  has  the  chance  to  take  part  wherever 
possible.  Volunteers  are  wanted  to  help 
deliver the newsletter.  
 
 

If you can spend up to 30mins to deliver near 
your home, please contact the Clerk on 271708.  

1
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Youth activity sessions during the Easter School Holidays 
If you are aged 7-12 years and live in Brickhill why not come along to  
one of activity camps?   

Wednesday 3 April   Archery 

Wednesday 10 April  Wild Survival 
         
Both activities will take place from 9am—1pm  
at Scott Lower School, Hawk Drive. 

Both activities will be run by Sport Support on behalf of the Parish 
Council (www.sport-support.co.uk). 
Spaces are limited—only 20 places per activity so to reserve your 
space please contact the Clerk on 01234 271708 or email 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk  or visit our website to download 
an application/consent form at www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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ONLY £5 PER 
SESSION 

NEW PLAY 
AREA  

for 0-6yrs
Work has now started 
on the new Toddler Play 
area on Waveney Green.  The new facilities 
were part funded by an application to WREN 
and the remainder funded by Brickhill Parish 
Council.  Local playgroups were consulted 
regarding the design and equipment for this 
new facility. 

Monday 11th March  
3pm-4.30pm

Official opening ceremony at 
which there will be games and 
a balloon modeller. So please 
come and join in the fun! 

This facility will be managed 
by Brickhill Parish Council in addition to the 
existing play area.  We hope it will provide 
many years of enjoyment for our youngest 
residents.

ALL WELCOME 

The future for Brickhill and 
Ravensden –

Your chance to have your say 
It is now official: a consultation is underway on 
the Parish electoral arrangements for Brickhill 
and Ravensden. The people who will be most 
interested in this will be residents of Woodlands 
Park, but everyone in Brickhill and Ravensden is 
urged to give their views. See the advert from the 
Borough Council later in this newsletter. Cllr Mark 
Fitzpatrick, Chair of Brickhill Parish Council said: 
“The long-held view of Brickhill Parish Council is 
that it makes sense for Woodlands Park to be 
officially part of Brickhill Parish. We believe they 
have so much in common with the rest of 
Brickhill. I hope residents of both Woodlands 
Park and Brickhill parish will strongly support the 
estate joining the Parish. I feel that we are 
naturally part of the same community and would 
warmly welcome Woodlands Park joining Brickhill 
Parish”.

Community Litter Pick 
Saturday 15th June

Do you have any suggestions for areas within 
Brickhill for our next community litter pick?   
Please contact the Clerk on 01234 271708. 
Details regarding the location of the event will be 
in our next newsletter and advertised locally. 


